
 

 

COMMUNITY ENRICHMENT TASK FORCE 
11:00am, Tuesday, November 19, 2024 
1207 Palm Boulevard, Isle of Palms, SC 

 

MINUTES 

Present: David McNair (facilitator), Susan Smith (via Zoom), Joe Ready (via Zoom), 
Linda Tucker, Maryanne Chalmers, Bev Miller, Paige Grimball, Hugh Swingle, 
Patsy Hindman, Ben Marks, Sara Vega, Alex Stone, Bill Skeen 

Absent: Rod Turnage 

Staff Present: PR Officer Yudchenko 

Mr. McNair would like to see consistency and clarity in the nomenclature used in the 
Community Enrichment plan so that it matches the City’s Strategic Plan. 

Mr. McNair clarified that Task Force’s final work product will be electronic, adding that 
“content is king,” and the structure can be modified. He would like the December 17 meeting to 
be a review of the draft of a storyboard of the plan as it could appear on the City’s website. He 
added that a group review of the Safety and Environmental sections of the plan is still needed.  

The bulk of the meeting was a group review of the Quality of Life section of the plan. Ms. 
Grimball and Ms. Chalmers will work on the wording of the opening paragraph as they felt it 
was too negative. Group discussion focused on wordsmithing and reprioritization of the goals. 

Mr. McNair would like staff to review the recreation/social section of Quality of Life to share 
what recommendations are already being considered, especially regarding staffing.  

Ms. Chalmers and Ms. Smith will send out the final drafts of their respective sections to the 
group by Friday, 11/22. Mr. Marks will send out his changes to the Seasonal draft and the draft 
of the Executive Summary format to the group. Task Force members will send their changes and 
suggestions to Ms. Stith. 

An additional review meeting to discuss the Environmental and Safety sections will be set up 
prior to the meeting on December 17.  

The meeting ended at 11:05am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole DeNeane 
City Clerk 


